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The Mission of SIR is to Improve the Lives of Our Members Through Fun Activities and Events—While Making Friends For Life 
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January 2019 State Board Meeting
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Leader’s Workshop January 2019

Row 1:  Training Chairman Barry Leskin, Row 2:  HLM Treasurer  Karl Ryden

Row 3:  President Ed Benson,, Executive Committee,

Row 4  T&D member Dave Heflich, Growth & Membership Chairman Stu Williams   

G&M vice-chairmanTony de Losada.


Photos by Lee Moy

January 2019


SIR Leaders’
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Leader’s Workshop January 2019

Photos by Lee Moy

Workshop-Jan 2019-2
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Please Read—Sir vs SIR etc.
Editors Note— 
Every time I send a draft copy of  our Branch 59 newsletter (called the Pathfinder), or a draft of 
the SIR Happenings, to my Assistant Editor, Fred Gotthardt, he has me change as many ar-
ticles as can be change to reflect the correct usage of  our organization’s name.  I have men-
tioned this usage issue previously but Fred and I thought that the information below should be 
shared. 
 
Fred sent me a copy of  “A SIR Primer” written by Dwight Sale in 1998 and then revised.



May 2019
Page 6Volume 15, Issue 2

Golf  Chairman 
John Reedy, left; 
presented Joe 
Bradley with his 
State Champion-
ship jacket back in 
November 2018

News from the Branches
Branch 105, Stanislaus

New member, Donny Coonce, left, was presented 
his membership by Big Sir Gary Goodman

How to sponsor a New Member. . . 
He should be able to attend the monthly meetings.  
Make him aware that there is an assessment of  $6 
once a year, but some members make voluntary do-
nations to help cover our expenses.  Tell Him that 
dress is casual and to arrive at Tep’s Villa Roma dur-
ing the social hour - -after 11a.m. but well be for 12 
noon –Introduce your guest as a prospective member 
when called upon.  He won’t have to make a speech.   
Pick up an application.  Help him fill it out and then 
return it to the Membership Chairman.  His applica-
tion will be processed and, typically, he can be intro-
duced as a New Member at our next regular 
luncheon meeting. 

Branch 160, Lake Tahoe

Lake Tahoe Branch 160 Badge Color Scheme 
Charter Member…RED  
Honorary Life Member… GOLD  
New Member…BLUE  
The rest of  us…BLACK. When you see a badge with 
BLUE lettering indicating a NEWER MEMBER, be 
sure to make him feel welcome. 
 

Branch 125, Westgate-San Jose

Receiving free 
sleeves of  balls 
and the widely-ac-
claimed and 
highly-coveted 
title of  Gol-
fer of  the Month 
at the March

Luncheon meeting were, left to right, (above) Pat Quast, 
Henry Melin, Dave Anderson and Dale Momii.  
Pictured (below) receiving their golf  balls are, left to 
right, Vince Endter, Dave Butt, Peter Marrone, Pat 
Quast, Bob Fowler, and Dennis Carelli.

John Feemster was presented 
wit the SIR Branch 125 Out-
standing Member Award for 
2018.  John has served in a 
myriad of  Branch activieties 
since 2001!

Alan Patmore received a SIR 
Senior Member Award ac-
knowledging his 20 years of  
membership and service to 
Branch 125.
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News from the Branches

God's Plan for Aging. 
Most seniors never get enough exercise. 
In His wisdom God decreed that seniors become for-
getful so they would have to search for their glasses, 
keys and other things thus doing more walking. And 
God looked down and saw that it was good. 
Then God saw there was another need. In His wis-
dom He made seniors lose coordination so they would 
drop things requiring them to bend, reach & stretch. 
And God looked down and saw that it was good. 
Then God considered the function of  bladders and 
decided seniors would have additional calls of  nature 
requiring more trips to the bathroom, thus providing 
more exercise. 
God looked down and saw that it was good.So if  you 
find as you age, you are getting up and down more, 
remember it’s God’s will. It is all in your best interest 
even though you mutter under your breath. 
Nine Important Facts To Remember As We Grow Older: 
#9 Death is the number 1 killer in the world. 
#8 Life is sexually transmitted. 
#7 Good health is merely the slowest possible rate at 
which one can die. 
#6 Men have 2 motivations: hunger and hanky 
panky, and they can’t tell them apart. If  you see a 
gleam in his eyes, make him a sandwich 
#5 Give a person a fish and you feed them for a day. 
Teach a person to use the Internet and they won't 
bother you for weeks, months, maybe years unless you 
give them your email address. 
 #4 Health nuts are going to feel stupid someday, 
lying in the hospital, dying of  nothing. 
#3 All of  us could take a lesson from the weather. It 
pays no attention to criticism. 
#2 In the 60's, people took LSD to make the world 
weird. 
Now the world is weird, and people take Prozac to 
make it normal. 
#1 Life is like a jar of  jalapeno peppers. What you do 
today may be a burning issue tomorrow. 
Please share this wisdom with others while I go to the 
bathroom. 

Branch 127, Blue Yonder Branch 
Carmichael

Branch 125, Westgate-San Jose

Dale Momii left was wel-
comed into Branch 125 by 
sponsor Kevin Kavanaugh.

Sal Ventura was presented a 
“Paulie” Award for his eagle shot at 
the Par 5 14th hole at Skywest.  
A “Paulie” is presented each month to 
a SIR who shoots his age or as close to 
his age (within 5 strokes) during a 
Branch Wednesday Tournament.

Branch 125 also welcomed two new members: 
Steve Young, sponsored by Al Mistretta, and Bruce 
Augason sponsored by Chris Fernandez.

Rob Moore, 
left, is presented 
with a Super 
Senior award by 
Big Sir Roger 
Danielson.

Dave Mayekawa,
officially joined
SIR Branch 125      
He was sponsored  
by Sal Ventura.



May 2019
Page 8Volume 15, Issue 2

News from the Branches
Branch 125, Westgate-San Jose

!
CELEBRATING GOLDEN WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES 

!
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News from the Branches
Branch 17, Luther Burbank 

Santa Rosa

Boys’ Night Out:   
In the darkness of  night on February 13th, neither  
rain nor bad weather could keep 12 SIR members  
from enjoying a fun filled evening at The Washoe  
House. As usual, there was a lot of  talk about wine  
and food and anything else of  interest. The high- 
lights of  the evening were the stories of  the world  
famous Washoe House fried chicken and what  
looked like a one pound rib eye steak. Needless to  
say, everyone had a good time.   
 The next BNO will be on Wednesday, March  
13th at the La Cantina Mexican Restaurant,  
6599 Montecito Blvd., (NW corner at Middle Rincon  
Road and in north eastern Santa Rosa.) This is a new  
restaurant that has only been open a month plus. For  
more information and to view their menu, go to  
their website:  https://lacantinasantarosa.com  
or call 707-791-7571.   
Reservations are a must!  
Contact Don at malvestitidon485@gmail.com  
or call him at 707-539-0677, by Sunday, March 11th.  
Leave a message if  he does not answer. 

  New Member   
Larry Helmke   
He is sponsored by his 
former co-worker Ted Sca-
peccia. 

On February 
8th there were 
22 of  our SIR 
wine 
aficionados, in-
cluding wives, 
friends and one 
cute little dog, 

that gathered at Hook & Ladder winery. 
We were treated to a private tasting of  some of  their 
award winning wines,except for the dog. Their host, 
Devin, gave a history of  the winery, its founders and 
the various varieties of  grapes grown on the prop-
erty. Following the tasting, several of  us gathered for 
lunch at Charlie's Grill at the Windsor Golf  course. 
We enjoyed some social time and conversation along 
with some good food, and a little more wine! Our 
next outing will probably be in late March. We may 
change things up a bit by visiting a local craft brew-
ery. Stay tuned for more info in an email. Hope those 
that attended enjoyed their day and look forward to 
many more of  you joining us next time.   
Thanks,  Gary Bondi

 Joke of the day 
    Someone asked an older man:  “Even after 70 
years, you still call your wife by:  darling, honey, sweet-
heart and luv. 
What’s the secret?”  
    Old Man:  “I forgot her name years ago and I am 
afraid to ask her what it is.” 

New Luthur Burbank Branch 
Website:http://www.sir17.org 

 Joke of the day 
 I was in the six item express lane at the check-out 
quietly fuming. Completely ignoring the sign, the 
person ahead of  me had slipped into the check-out 
line pushing a cart piled high with groceries.   
Imagine my delight when the cashier beckoned the 
person to come forward, looked into the cart and 
asked, “so which six items would you like to buy 
today?”

http://www.sir17.org
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News from the Branches
Branch 17, Luther Burbank 

Santa Rosa

SIR Happenings is published by the

Information Systems Committee.

Dwight Sale, 
Publisher 
Email: dwight.sale@comcast.net  

Send news and questions to: 
Jerry Sabo,  
Executive Editor 
Email: jlsabo3@comcast.net   

Fred Gotthardt,  
Assistant Editor  
Email: fredg27@comcast.net  

Couples’ Night Out 
  (Article by Dennis Mangan)  
Another delicious night on the town for 14 SIR Branch17 members and their partners on February 28th. We 
gathered at three long tables at La Gare Restaurant in Railroad Square and were treated to terrific service and 
outstanding dishes. Dave, our server, and his colleagues recognized a group of  hungry, hard-of-hearing old 
guys and talked loudly, kept the food coming and got us our checks right away. Our conversations ranged from 
recap of  yesterday’s flooding in our area, to TV shows, to costume design. After the flambés were extinguished 
and devoured, we waddled out to our cars with some very nice memories of  an evening well spent. Again, 
THANKS to Fred Rose for his organizing of  another fine event.   Our next outing we be returning to another 
favorite, the Ca’Bianca Ristorante Italiano, 835 Second St.,  
on Thursday, March 28th.  
Come for cocktails at 5:00 pm and order dinner at 5:30pm.  
For more information and a look at their menu go to:  
cabianca.com or call 707-542-5800.   
Reservations are a must!  
Contact Fred Rose: fredicrose@comcast.net   
or call 707-548-5797 to make your reservations by Fri- 
day, March 22th or sooner if  possible. Hope to see  
more SIR members and guests at our next Couples’  
Night Out dining experience!  
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News from the Branches
Branch 101, Livermore
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See Branch 101 Newsletter on their website at:  
http://sirinc2.org/branch101/Home_files/newscurrent.pdf

http://sirinc2.org/branch101/Home_files/newscurrent.pdf
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News from the Branches
Branch 101, Livermore
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News from the Branches
Branch 101, Livermore
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News from the Branches
Branch 152, Arnold

THE CALL OF THE 
WILD - Dave Baugher 
“Space, the Final Frontier,“
oops, wrong phrase. “Alaska, 
the Last Frontier!” That is 
the right quote. The SIR 
Board of  Directors asked me 
to write about a trip that 

Luann and I took this last month to Alaska. You 
might ask “Why did they go northwards in the 
winter?” Well, let me tell you the story. Luann has al-
ways wanted to see the aurora borealis, or the north-
ern lights as more commonly known, so I arranged a 
trip. The aurora borealis is the fancy name for a natu-
ral light display, predominantly seen in the northern 
latitudes. Auroras are produced when the earth’s mag-
netism is sufficiently disturbed by the solar wind. The 
resulting ionization emits light a varying color and 
complexity.    

 

Did we see the aurora? Yes, as the picture above 
shows. However this trip was not just a fancy light 
show in the sky. Here are a few other things we did 
over the week:   
World Ice Championships: Annually held over the last 
30 years, the event attracts 100’s of  carvers and over 
45,000 visitors. The month long competition features 
multi-ton ice sculptures in a variety of  competitions – 
single & multi ice blocks, single carvers & teams, and 
timed trials. Arctic Circle: From Fairbanks, our group 
flew to the town of  Coldfoot in the Arctic Circle. 
From there we drove back to Fairbanks along the Dal-
ton Highway (as featured in the TV show “Ice Road 

Trucker’s). This trip allowed us to visit the Alaskan 
pipeline, go sledding in the arctic, and even walk 
along the frozen Yukon River in the ice-covered 
north. Chena Hot Springs: Discovered in 1905 the 
hot springs have been a destination for the cold weary 
residents of  Alaska for over 100 years and a world 
destination once the word got out. Currently, the re-
sort features an ice hotel and ice bar where your 
drinks are served in ice carved martini glass. Suppos-
edly, when the outside air reaches -20 D you can sit in 
the 105 D hot spring and feel your hair begin to 
freeze. Aurora Winter Train: Traveling between Fair-
banks and Anchorage, this 12 hour journey shows off  
the quiet serenity of  the pristine Alaska landscape. 
Our trip features views of  Denali, snowy forests, a 
wolf, caribou, and moose. This is the same train fea-
tured in the “Railroad Alaska” TV show. Dallas Seavy 
Racing Kennels: Dallas Seavy became the youngest 
Iditarod  racing winner in 2012, and he later won the 
event in 2014, 2015, and 2017. The Seavey family has 
been racing for generations and Dallas has  set up a 
premier kennel in the town of  Talkeetna. Our group 
went on a  dog sledding tour (even Luann  mushed  
the sled), learned about the  Iditarod Race and 
romped with adorable Alaskan puppies, who are in 
training to become future Iditarod  Champion’s. 
Overall, it was an excellent opportunity for Luann to 
realize her longtime desire  to see the northern lights 
and for us to experience “Alaska, the Last Frontier.”   

Past Big Sir, Jim 
Walton receiving 
recognition from 
Area Governor, 
Dale Decker. 
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News from the Branches
REELING WITH  
RYNIEC 
Winter is still here 
till March, 20th, but 
it is a good time to 
think about the first 
fishing for 2019. 
And, that would be 
Bass on the fly rod. 
In the Mother lode, 
we have a lot of 
opportunities to chase the Largemouth  
Bass. There are abundant cattle ponds  
and small reservoirs that hold the Black  
Largemouth Bass… Sometimes getting 
on the private ponds can be a “who do  
you know” deal or pay a gate fee to get  
in for the day. One of  our good locations  
is Salt Springs Reservoir, located near  
Milton. It holds some large Bass and for  
a small entry fee can provide a fun day  
of  catching. The Bass become active in  
spring based on water temperature. If   
the water temp is below 50 degrees, you  
probably will not get any action. If  the  
water temp is 50-60, the fish will bite,  
but slowly and sometimes just mouth  
the bait. Above 60 the war is on and  
surface fishing can be crazy. The fly rods  
are usually a 6 or 7 wt. with floating or  
sink tip line. Poppers are our favorite  
bait, but nymphs and rubberleg  
pigboats can be productive also…  
The smaller cousin is the Smallmouth  
Bass, which is active in mid-summer  
when the waters are warm and lazy.  

Most of  the smallmouth action happens  
in the Delta or in spring runoff  rivers  
that flow slowly during the summer.  
Eastern Oregon has some great river and  
reservoir Smallmouth fishing. The  
action can be ferocious at times, because  
these fish have a lot of  power in the  
water and they do not leap in the air as  
much as a Largemouth do. I have seen  
rods break fighting smallmouth Bass.  
We usually fish Smallmouth with  
subsurface baits, like; crayfish patterns,  
nymphs, imitation worms, minnow  
patterns, mice, etc. And may use and 8  
weight rod. I call them garbage eaters.  
So for action fishing, Bass can be your  
ticket to fun.      
Tightlines, Dave 

Smallmouth Bass, caught on the 
Grande Ronde River in Oregon

New members and their sponsors.  (L to R): David Johns, Steve Jones, Paul Nord, Jim Gong, Kevin Andel, 
Harry Tittle, and Jack Harris.
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News from the Branches
Branch 98, Sun City Roseville

SSS Sir Search for the Superb Burger 
2019    

          Wow, can I say it again WOW!! We had 
20 people show up to taste burgers in February. 
That set a new record of  attendance and I 
would like to thank you very much for attend-
ing. We went to the Burger Lounge and there 
were mixed reviews. Some people loved the 
burgers and a couple people rated them a “2”. 
So Burger Lounge came out a 4.34 on our 
Search for the Superb Burger.   
     Next month we are going to be going to the 
Yard House located at 1166 Roseville Parkway 
in The Fountains. I hope to see each of  you 
there. The time is 11:30AM.  You can RSVP 
me at stepheneastman68 or just show up.  See 
you there,  
Stephen Eastman (916) 548-6641  
stepheneastman68@gmail.com 
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News from the Branches
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News from the Branches
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Submited by Tom Werth!

1)! New England is larger 
with a combined area of 
72,000 sq miles.  England 
is close to 50,000 sq. 
miles.  There are 11 
states larger than Eng-
land, however, none of 
them are in New England !

2)! The answer is “T”.  The 
letter “S” is the seventh 
most"used letter, after 
E,T,A,O,& N.!

3)! More 3’s.  Just in the num-
ber 30,000 to 39,999 there 
are more than 10,000 3’s.!

!

The “B” belongs above the line, with all 
the other letters that have at least one 
straight vertical line.!

!
!
1. At my first job I was working in an orange juice factory,!
          But I got canned. I just couldn't concentrate.!!
2. Then I worked in the woods as a lumberjack,!
         But I just couldn't hack it, so they gave me the axe.!
3. After that, I tried being a tailor,!!
        But I wasn't suited for it "!mainly because it was a sew"sew job!
4. Next, I tried!working at!Starbucks, !!
        But I had to quit because I got tired of the same old grind. !!
5. Then, I tried being a chef " I figured it would add!spice to my life,!!
        But I just didn't have the thyme!
6. Next, I tried working in a deli,!!!
         But any way I sliced it,!I just!couldn't cut the mustard.!!
7. My best job was as a!musician,!
         But I!eventually found I wasn't noteworthy.!
8.!I studied for a long time to become a doctor, !!
         But I didn't have any patience.!
9.!Next up!was a job in a shoe factory " I tried hard,!
         But I just didn't fit in.!!
10. After that, I!became a fisherman, !!
          But I discovered I couldn't live on my net income.!
11. Next, I!managed to get a!job at!a pool maintenance company,!
          But the work was too draining.!!
12. So after that!I got a job at!a workout center, !!!!!
          But!they said I wasn't fit for the job!!
13. After many years of trying to find steady work,!I finally got a job!
          as a historian, !But I realized there was no future in it.!
14. My last job was when!I tried working in a muffler factory, !!
           But that was too exhausting.!

Submited by Phil Lander!

So I Retired!

WORWWORKINGWORKINGKIWORKINGWORKINGNGWORKINGWORKING!
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News from the Branches
Branch 124, Alta Sierra Branch 59, Fremont

Photography - Chairman Rick Waller 
Hi SIR Photographers, 
Please contact me if  you are interested  
Rick Waller 
Rick@WildDestinationsPhotography.com  
530-575-4800 
Please go to my Facebook page for my weekly Photo 
Tips!  
https://www.facebook.com/wilddestinationsphotogra-
phy/  
 

Tapas/Appetizer Group -  
Chairman Dave Gates 

Wine & Beer Tasting Club 
George Simko will host the second quarter event 
and the Big Sir will host the third quarter event. 
Some consideration is being given to expanding 
our horizons to include a craft beer event. 
George Simko 
530 205-9767 

  

Branch 59’s Annual Chuck Pereira Tournament held 
annually in March.  Dotie Pereira and her daughter 
hold the winner trophy presented anually in memory 
of  Chuck.  Chuck was a member of  Branch 6 which 
joined with Branch 59.  In the background are Don 
Henry, Frankie Cordova, Victor Okamura, Gary Ben-
nett, Rich Bowers, Carlie Houseworth and John Pesek.    
We usually have about 30 bowlers participate in the 
local tournament.

DO YOU KNOW WHO ELSE I AM? 
I AM THE MEMBER WHO NEVER CAME BACK!! 

Do you remember me? 
Do you know who this person is?  If  you do, 
call them and ask them to come back or call 
me (510-441-3803) I have a position or 
activity that they can participate in.        

Big Sir, Harvey McAninch

SIR Wine Group Tasting 
Saturday, May 18, 2019  //  6:30-8:30 P.M 
Each couple or person is asked to bring 1 bottle of  
their favorie White Varietal or 1 bottle of  their 
favorite ROSE, and a small wine friendly snack 
such as cheese, fruit or sweet treats. 
 
20-25 guests can attend.  Saturday, May 18, 2019  //  
6:30-8:30 P.M. 
Hosts:  Joe and Joanne Stanley 
32445 Darlene Way 
Union City, CA   94587 
Sign-up April 17 or May 15 or RSVP to 
joestan@mac.com 

A favorite 
logo from 
Branch 127 
in  
Carmi-
chael, CA.

https://www.facebook.com/wilddestinationsphotography/ 
https://www.facebook.com/wilddestinationsphotography/ 
joestan@mac.com
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Veteran’s Honor Flight 
Our Mission: To transport America’s Veterans to Washington, DC to visit those memorials dedicated to honor 
the service and sacrifices of  themselves and their friends. 
Honor Flight Network is a non-profit organization created solely to honor America’s veterans 
for all their sacrifices. We transport our heroes to Washington, D.C. to visit and reflect at their memorials. 
Top priority is given to the senior veterans – World War II survivors, along with those other veterans who may 
be terminally ill. 
 

Of  all of  the wars in recent memory, it was World War 
II that truly threatened our very existence as a nation—
and as a culturally diverse, free society. According to the 
Department of  Veterans Affairs, an estimated 640 
WWII veterans die each day. Our time to express our 
thanks to these brave men and women is running out. 
Get application on-line at:  
https://www.honorflight.org/applications/

https://www.honorflight.org/applications/


Note to Rick Kindle: 
I heard about the Honor Flight organization by word of  mouth.  Got on their Web Site and got information 
needed to apply for a trip to Wash DC to visit the military  memorials.  To qualify, You must be a WW11 or 
Korean veteran and had not been to Wash  DC to visit any of  the memorials.  Once selected to go , you attend 
a Mandatory Orientation where you get the details  regarding the trip.  They give you a shirt, windbreaker, 
and a gym bag that will carry all that you will need for the 3 day trip for clothing , and medication.   Each vet-
eran will have a wheelchair.  The veteran will have a Guardian.  One of  their own choosing or a volunteer 
who will push them in the wheelchair and assist them when needed.  There will be a doctor and nurse to travel 
with the group 
Consisting of  25 vets and 25 guardians.  The group will travel on Alaska Airlines. You stay at the Hilton Crys-
tal City Hotel where you are served a  buffet breakfast and dinner and Potbelly Deli provides the lunches.  You 
are taken by bus with police escort to 12 memorials over a two day period and its timed so you are there at the 
tight time for the main events. At both SFO and Reagan Airports,  You receive greetings and acknowledge-
ment for your service in the military  that you have never received before.  You will never be more proud to be 

called a veteran,  Was a trip of  a life-
time for me. 
  
Bill Shankles 
US Air Force Veteran
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Veteran’s Honor Flight
Note to Editor: 
 
Bill Shankles, member of  Branch 
145  in Lodi asked me to pass on this 
information to you to see if  you 
could include is SIR Happenings.  
Bill  is a Korean Vet and wanted 
other SIR members know about the 
Honor Flight. 
 
Rick Kindle
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Monthly Gathering

Cigars Limited  
Located in Fig Garden Village 
5160 N Palm Ave, Fresno

Note to reader:  This is not intended to be an  add, however, 
Sir Lee Moy left out a few details about where they met.

Get out of the Rain

and pour yourself

FSU summer sausages-n-
cheese with a shared bottle 

of Armenian cognac

Cigar LTD fine selection

Branch 159 Members: Bob 
Moore, Bill McCallum, Rick 
Lewis, and Harry Kutumian.
Other members on a cruise.
Thanks Harry for sharing!!!

Lee Moy

Cigar Aficionado


Next gathering:  April 17-Wed-2pm-Fig Garden
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On-going Event

Subject: A New SIR outing is in the works  (Sent to Ed Benson in February) 
 
Members of  the Modesto SIR branches have started attending the Commemerative Air Force Breakfast and 
they are extending and invite for all SIR members to join the fun.  Here is all the information on this idea. 
SIR AREA BREAKFAST GROUP 
Commemorative Air Force Hanger, 700 Tioga Drive, Hanger 1-S 
Modesto Airport (Private Side) 
Every second Saturday of  the month.  Next breakfast is Saturday March 9th. 
Hours 7:30 to 11:00am 
Cost $7.00 per person. 
SIR has arranged to have tables set aside for SIR members.  So look for the SIR signs. 
 
Menu:  Fried eggs or scramble eggs;  three types of  pancakes, plain, pecan, chocolate chip and/or blueberry;  
bacon;  biscuit and gravy; beans and fruit cocktail.  Drinks:  coffee, orange juice and bottled water 
Casual and friendly.  Bring wives, friends, relatives, future members.  Make sure to introduce yourselves.  See 
you there. 
Larry Hughes 
mailto:larado.hughes@gmail.com 

Publication Deadline for Future Issues

SIR Happenings will be published Quarterly 
Deadline for future issues will be: 

January 15 for the May Issue •
April 15 for the May Issue  •
July 15 for the August Issue •
October 15 for the November Issue •

 

Your help is requested! 
Please submit Photos as jpg files and news Articles for SIR 
Happenings in Document format.  It is extremely difficult to 
import many of the newsletters pdf files because of the color 
blending, and fixed layouts etc. when in pdf format.  I can still 
use the pdf files but it would be nice if I didn’t have to choose 
what goes into the Happenings.  For example, the feature 
about Veteran’ Honor Flight was not taken from a pdf.   
 
I do appreciate the newsletters and other information that 
has been sent as you can tell from the large file size of the 
Happenings e-file. 
 

STATE OFFICERS 
STATE PRESIDENT 

Ed Benson 

STATE VICE-PRESIDENT 
Richard DeVoe 

STATE SECRETARY 
Ronald Flegal 

Assistant STATE SECRETARY 
Jim L. Johnson 

STATE TREASURER 
Roy Hodgkinson 

ASSISTANT STATE TREASURER 
Jimmie A.  Johnson 

CHIEF ADMIN OFFICER 
Dean Steichen 

 

mailto:larado.hughes@gmail.com
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On-going Event

Sacramento River Cats 
Raley Field-SIR Auburn Branches

Photos by Lee Moy
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On-going Event

Photos by Lee Moy

State SIR Sports


Golden Gate Fields 

attended by 350 SIR members 
20 Branches 

29 March 2019 
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Upcoming Events

Four Great SIR Baseball Games 

SIR Area 11  
San Jose Giants 

SJ Municipal Stadium 
588 E. Alma Ave 

Single A Baseball 
all Friday 7 pm starts 

$10/pp/game; $15 parking/car 
after game fireworks 

   May  17   Lake Elsinore 
   June 14   Visalia 
   July  19   Rancho Cucamonga 
   Aug  16   Inland Empire

Bob Grandey


Area 11 Governor

Lee Moy


State SIR Sports

Ticket Details 

• Seats $20; need 7 members 
• Seating behind home plate 
• Hat giveaway 
• SIR recognition on video board 
• Make check to Lee Moy 
• Send check and a self-stamped 
     return envelope 

 Deadline:  May 1, 2019 

Lee Moy


127 N. Helm Ave


Clovis, Ca 93612

All-Fresno Area Branches’ SIR DAY 
Sacramento River Cats vs Fresno Grizzlies 

(AAA affiliate SF Giants vs Washington Nationals) 

May 18th, 2019-Saturday-7 pm 
Chukchansi Park 

Schedule 

• 4pm-Carpool from Lee’s 
• 4:30-Beers at Tioga-Sequoia 
• 6pm-Gates open 
• 7pm-Game starts

Note Deadline!
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Upcoming Events

It’s that time of the year! 

Please have a SIR Branch 
representative collect checks 

($52 pp), and send them to: 
Lee Moy, 127 N. Helm Ave, Clovis 

Deadline:  1 June

SIR DAY At the BALLPARK 
“Battle of the Bay” 

Sunday, 8/25/2019, Oakland Coliseum 
1 pm; $52; section 106, shaded area 

Once your checks come in, by the deadline, I will order the 80 
seats for our SIR members and guests.  Last year we almost 
had 50 show; this year we’re anticipating a much larger 
crowd.  When the tickets come to me, then I will mail them to 
you using your self-stamped return envelope. So please talk it 
up at your Branches, and “take me out to the ball game”.

Lee Moy

State SIR Sports

(559) 709-9851


LeeHealthStudio@gmail.com
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Upcoming Events

SIR Day at Raley Field 
Sunday, April 7th, 2019, 1 p.m.

AAA Baseball Prices 

Section 104	 	 	 Senate 
Price		 	 	 	 $ 21.12 
groupmatics.events/event/sirsnight 
or see SIR Branch activities director

Lee Moy


State SIR Sports


(559) 709-9851


LeeHealthStudio@gmail.com

vs

Pre-Game Gathering 

Knee Deep Alley 
Craft Beers 

Noon

Carpooling/Parking 

lasherautogroup.com/rivercats 
4 in a group/print voucher 

save $ 10

Another Game 

June 13, Thirty Thursday, 7 pm, Sec 115 
AAA Omaha-Kansas City Royals 
same cost/parking arrangements

Raley Field,  400 Ballpark Drive, W. Sacramento

AAA Affiliates  
SF Giants vs Seattle Mariners


